

Wednesday,  
January 12, 2022

**PRESENT:**

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson  
BOBBY CATO, JR., Member  
RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member  
EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member  
JENI HANSEN, Member  
JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

## P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm going to go a little bit out of order and read -- let me -- that -- we had a protest hearing scheduled for 1:30 this afternoon on Entice Lounge, and before I state what this case is about, let me say this, before I state what the position is.

All right. There have been a significant amount of filings by the parties in this case, and that's reflected in our licensing -- I'm sorry -- our legal agenda to -- for today.

So before issuing a decision -- before announcing to the public what's going to happen with that -- our 1:30 case, I'm going to go to our Legal Agenda II, okay? Legal Agenda II, so I want the record to reflect this.

Now, I am not going to read the Board decisions for the second legal agenda. Legal Agenda II has 10 items on it, and all of them deal with the Eighteenth Street Lounge protest.

Before I read the specific decisions, I want the parties to understand the positions taken by the Board today. Various motions to continue the hearing were filed by the

1 protestants to allow for additional time to  
2 negotiate a settlement agreement. The Board is  
3 denying those motions.

4 Number one, the Applicant does not  
5 contest to the long continuance proposed by the  
6 protestants; two, the Applicant is entitled to an  
7 expedited hearing, pursuant to D.C. Official Code  
8 Section 25-432(b)(1), and three, no good cause  
9 exists.

10 The Board is persuaded that a lengthy  
11 continuance will produce a settlement agreement.  
12 However, given the number of motions filed by the  
13 parties so close to today's protest hearing, the  
14 Board and the parties will need additional time  
15 to prepare for the hearing.

16 Therefore, the Board is rescheduling  
17 the protest hearing to January 19, 2022 at 10:00  
18 a.m.

19 Secondly, because the Board has  
20 rescheduled the hearing for one week, the  
21 protestants' additional request to continue the  
22 protest hearing due to a conflict with a  
23 guardianship hearing pending in another forum is  
24 now moot.

25 Thirdly, the Board further received a

1 motion from the Applicant to strike the Blagden  
2 Alley Naylor Court Association's supplement to  
3 motion for continuance of protest hearing. The  
4 Board is granting this motion because it contains  
5 information related to settlement negotiations  
6 which should remain confidential.

7 Additionally, the motion was not filed  
8 in accordance with the pleading schedule outlined  
9 in 23 DCMR Section 117 -- Section 1716. Lastly,  
10 the Board is aware that the parties have included  
11 allegations of witness tampering by the Applicant  
12 or another on the Applicant's behalf, pursuant to  
13 D.C. Official Code Section 25-434.

14 The Board takes these allegations  
15 seriously and thus will be referring this  
16 specific matter to ABRA's Enforcement Division  
17 for investigation.

18 This investigation will proceed on a  
19 separate track because the statute makes it a  
20 criminal matter, pursuant to D.C. Code Section  
21 25-434(b). The investigation, however, does not  
22 require the Board to continue the protest hearing  
23 until it has been completed. Thank you.

24 So therefore I'm going to -- I am  
25 going to go through our Legal Agenda II. So our

1 Legal Agenda II is -- the first matter on our  
2 legal agenda is the review of ANC 2F's motion for  
3 continuance of protest hearing dated January 5,  
4 2022.

5 This is in the Eighteenth Street  
6 Lounge, License Number 118846. I make a motion  
7 that we deny this request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
11 vote on the motion.

12 Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
25 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

1           Number two on our Legal Agenda II is  
2           the review of protestants BANCA, BANC Group of  
3           Six and Picnic Bench Group of 12 motion for  
4           continuance of the protest hearing dated January  
5           2, 2022.

6           This is on Eighteenth Street Lounge,  
7           License Number 118846. I make a motion that we  
8           deny this request. Is there a second?

9           MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

10          MEMBER CROCKETT: I second.

11          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and  
12          Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We'll now  
13          have a roll call vote on the motion.

14          Mr. Short?

15          MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

16          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17          MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

18          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19          MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
20          agree.

21          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22          MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24          MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
25          agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

2 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

3 Number three on our Legal Agenda II is  
4 the review of protestant BANCA, BANC Group of Six  
5 and the Picnic Bench Group of 12 supplemental  
6 motion for continuance of protest hearing dated  
7 January 9, 2022 in the Eighteenth Street Lounge,  
8 License Number 118846.

9 I make a motion that we strike this  
10 pleading from the record. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Crockett seconds.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis. Second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
14 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll  
15 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1           MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
2 agree.

3           CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
4 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

5           Number four on our Legal Agenda II,  
6 review of Applicant's response to Protestant's  
7 motion for continuance of protest hearing dated  
8 January 10, 2022. This is Eighteenth Street  
9 Lounge, License Number 118846. This matter is  
10 now moot.

11          Number five, review of Protestant's  
12 reply to Applicant's response to the protestant's  
13 motion for continuance of protest hearing dated  
14 January 11, 2022. This is the Eighteenth Street  
15 Lounge, License Number 118846. This matter is  
16 also moot.

17          Number six, review of Applicant's  
18 motion to strike Protestant's supplement to  
19 motion for continuance of protest hearing dated  
20 January 11, 2022. This is the Eighteenth Street  
21 Lounge, License Number 118846. I make a motion  
22 that we grant this request. Is there a second?

23          MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
24 seconds.

25          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

1 has seconded the motion. We'll now roll call  
2 vote on the motion.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Yes, Edward Grandis.  
14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

16 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

17 Number seven, review of Protestant's  
18 oppositions to Applicant's motion to strike  
19 Protestant's supplemental motion for continuance  
20 of protest hearing dated January 11, 2022. This  
21 is the Eighteenth Street Lounge, License Number  
22 118846. This matter is now moot.

23 Number eight, review of Protestant's  
24 second motion of -- review of protestant Second  
25 Group of Five's motion to review Applicant's

1 conduct dated December 29, 2021. This is the  
2 Eighteenth Street Lounge, License Number 118846.

3 I make a motion that we refer this  
4 matter to enforcement. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
8 vote to the motion.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

23 Number nine, review of Applicant's  
24 opposition to protestant Second Group of Five's  
25 motion to review Applicant's conduct dated

1 January 5, 2021. This is a -- no, I apologize.  
2 That should be January 5, 2022. This is  
3 Eighteenth Street Lounge, License Number 118846.  
4 This is now moot.

5 And number 10 is review of protestant  
6 Second Group of Five's reply to Applicant's  
7 opposition to motion to review Applicant's  
8 conduct dated January 5, 2022. This is, again,  
9 in the Eighteenth Street Lounge, License Number  
10 118846. This now is also moot.

11 And so that's so Legal Agenda Number  
12 II addressed -- I'm sorry. Legal -- I'm sorry.  
13 Legal Agenda Number II -- I apologize --  
14 addressed -- I want our record to be clear  
15 because I did make an error.

16 So the case that I just talked about  
17 was Eighteenth Street Lounge, which is Case  
18 Number 21-PRO-00079. That is License Number  
19 118846. So that is Eighteenth Street Lounge, and  
20 Eighteenth Street Lounge is continued to January  
21 19, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.

22 And all Legal Agenda Number II  
23 consists of the motions and the cross-motions  
24 that were filed on the Eighteenth Street Lounge  
25 case, so I did make an error before.

1           So I just want to clarify the record  
2           that all the -- that Legal Agenda II that was  
3           just read in the record dealt with Case Number  
4           21-PRO-00079, Eighteenth Street Lounge, License  
5           Number 118846.

6           Now, Case Number 21-PRO-00078, Entice  
7           Lounge, License Number 117477, this case has been  
8           canceled because the parties have submitted a  
9           settlement agreement for the Board's review and  
10          application.

11          I hope I did -- I hope the record is  
12          now clear in the sense that Legal Agenda Number  
13          II consists of Case Number 21-PRO-00079,  
14          Eighteenth Street Lounge. All right? So that's  
15          the end of our calendar for the day.

16          And so now let us now do Legal Agenda  
17          Number I. Legal Agenda Number I is the review of  
18          request to reinstate canceled license dated  
19          December 16, 2021. This -- the license was  
20          cancelled on November 17, 2021, pursuant to Board  
21          order number 2021-761.

22          This is for Sankofa Beer Company,  
23          License Number 108879. I make a motion that we  
24          approve this request. Is there a second?

25          MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
3 vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
17 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

18 Number 2 on our Legal Agenda Number I,  
19 review of the request to reinstate canceled  
20 license dated January 10, 2022. The license was  
21 cancelled on November 17, 2021, pursuant to Board  
22 order number 2021-815.

23 This is The Big Hunt, license number  
24 019333. I make a motion that we approve this  
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
3 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
4 vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

19 Number 3 on Legal Agenda Number I,  
20 review of settlement agreement dated November --  
21 dated December 13, 2021 between the Advisory  
22 Neighborhood Commission 6B and Han Palace,  
23 License Number 119670. I make a motion that we  
24 approve this request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
3 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
4 call vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

18 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

19 Number 4 on Legal Agenda Number I is  
20 review of settlement agreement dated November 24,  
21 2021 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E  
22 and Stellina Pizzeria, License Number 119742. I  
23 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
24 there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
3 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
4 call vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

19 Number 5, review of settlement  
20 agreement dated November -- dated December 1,  
21 2021 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2F  
22 and The Sage Theatre, License Number 119749. I  
23 make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
24 there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
3 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
4 call vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

19 Number 6, review of the settlement  
20 agreement dated January 4, 2022 between the  
21 Deanwood Citizens Association and Suburban  
22 Liquors, License Number 117766. I make a motion  
23 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.  
25

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
17 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

18 Number 7, review of the settlement  
19 agreement dated January 8, 2022 between the  
20 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1C, Kalorama  
21 Citizens Association, the Group of Five or More  
22 Individuals, and Entice Lounge, License Number  
23 117477.

24 I make a motion that we approve this  
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will  
2 second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
4 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
5 call vote on the motion.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

20 Number 8, review of settlement  
21 agreement dated December 13, 2022 between  
22 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and Milk &  
23 Honey, License Number 119672. I make a motion  
24 that we approve this request. Is there a second?  
25

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

4 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

5 call vote on the motion.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

19 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

20 Number 9, review of MPD's request for  
21 a fact-finding hearing dated November 20, 2021.

22 This is Case Number 21-25100036, Bravo Bravo,  
23 License Number 071564. I make a motion that we  
24 approve this request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
17 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.  
18 All right.

19 Number 10 is the review of the  
20 suspension of the on-premises alcohol sales and  
21 consumption notice of Seventeenth Emergency  
22 Rulemaking.

23 I make a motion that we approve this  
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
3 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
4 call vote on the motion.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0. We  
19 now move to Legal Agenda III.

20 The first matter on Legal Agenda III  
21 is the review of the Applicant's request to  
22 extend the protest petition deadline dated  
23 January 11, 2022 with the consent of the ANC.  
24 This is in Amazon Retail, LLC, trade name to be  
25 determined, License Number 119356.

1 I make a motion that we approve this  
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will  
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
6 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
7 call vote on the motion.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.  
21 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

22 Number 2 on Legal Agenda III, review  
23 of Applicant's request to extend the protest  
24 petition deadline dated January 11, 2022 with the  
25 consent of ANC. This is for Privateer 4400, LLC,

1 trade name to be determined, License Number  
2 119655.

3 I make a motion that we approve this  
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
9 call vote on the motion.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
23 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

24 We now move to our Licensing Agenda.  
25 The first matter on our Licensing Agenda is

1 review application for entertainment endorsement  
2 to offer live entertainment inside the premises  
3 only. This is for Toro Bar, License Number  
4 092374.

5 I make a motion that we placard this  
6 matter. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
10 call vote on the motion.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16  
17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
25 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

1           Number 2, review application for  
2           change of hours. This is for Chacho Spirits,  
3           License Number 117128. I make a motion that we  
4           placard this matter. Is there a second?

5           MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
6           seconds.

7           CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8           has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
9           call vote on the motion.

10          Mr. Short?

11          MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13          MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

14          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15          MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
16          agree.

17          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18          MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20          MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
21          agree.

22          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
23          Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

24          Number 3 on our Licensing Agenda is  
25          review application for sidewalk caf, with 12

1 seats. This is in Taco City, D.C., License  
2 Number 111960. I make a motion that we placard  
3 this matter. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
7 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
8 call vote on the motion.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

23 Number 4, review request to extend  
24 sidewalk caf, seating from 35 to 80 seats. This  
25 is for dLena, License Number 117926. I make a

1 motion that we placard this matter. Is there a  
2 second?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
4 seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
6 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
7 call vote on the motion.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

21 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

22 Number 5, review application for the  
23 carry-out and delivery endorsement. This is for  
24 The Setting, License Number 118515. I make a  
25 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

5 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

6 call vote on the motion.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

21 Number 6, review request for disposal

22 permit to transport unopened alcoholic beverage

23 inventory to three other Harris Teeter locations

24 in Washington, D.C.

25 The locations are located at 1631

1 Kalorama Road Northwest, License Number 095171;  
2 1201 First Street Northeast, License Number  
3 095170; and 401 M Street Southeast, License  
4 Number 095122. The request is from Harris  
5 Teeter, License Number 095181. I make a motion  
6 that was approve this request. Is there a  
7 second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis. I  
10 second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
12 Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We will  
13 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

14 Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

2 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

3 Number 7, review request for a  
4 nonprofit operation auction permit in order to  
5 auction off donated alcoholic beverage products  
6 in the Heart's Delight auction event to be held  
7 on May 6, 2022.

8 This request has been made by the  
9 American Heart Association. The license number  
10 is 22-Auction-00001. I make a motion that we  
11 approve this request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
16 call vote.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.  
5 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

6 Number 8, review request for a refund  
7 for application and licensing -- excuse me --  
8 for application and licensing fees paid for a  
9 license application which was rejected and  
10 returned. This is for Melat Grocery and  
11 Restaurant, License Number 119886.

12 I make a motion that we deny this  
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
16 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
17 call vote on the motion.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

6 I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

7 We now move to our Supplemental  
8 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our  
9 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is to review  
10 application for stipulated license with letter of  
11 ANC support for a license class change from Class  
12 D tavern to Class C tavern.

13 This is for 7DRUMCITY, License Number  
14 116422. I make a motion that we approve this  
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis will  
17 second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
19 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
20 call vote on the motion.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
9 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

10 We now move to our Second Supplemental  
11 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our Second  
12 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is to review  
13 application for stipulated license with letter of  
14 ANC support for a new Class C restaurant with  
15 sidewalk caf, and entertainment.

16 This is &Pizza, License Number 119190.  
17 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is  
18 there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
22 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
23 call vote on the motion.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

13 We now move to the Board's temporary

14 license and one-day substantial change docket.

15 There are 12 establishments on this docket. I'm

16 going to read the first six, and after reading

17 the first six, I'm going to ask the Board to make

18 a motion to approve the first six.

19 So the first one is Ema Brown for one-

20 day license Class F. This is for the Annual

21 Masquerade Ball. This is on January 16, 2022.

22 The license number is 120271.

23 The second event, it's a request from

24 Derrick Bullock. It's for one-day license Class

25 G. It's a dinner dance; the day of the event is

1 January 14, 2022 through January 16, 2022. It's  
2 a three-day event. The license number is 120227  
3 [sic].

4 Number 3 is a request from Jesse B.  
5 Rauch. This is for a one-day Class -- one-day  
6 license Class G, hosting neighborhood events as  
7 an introduction to community. The date of the  
8 event is February 3, February 4, February 5,  
9 February 6, 2022. And the license number is  
10 120273.

11 Number 4, another -- is another  
12 request by Jesse B. Rauch. It's a one-day  
13 license Class G. This is hosting neighborhood  
14 events as an introduction to community. The  
15 event dates are February 10, February 11,  
16 February 12, February 13, 2022. The license  
17 number is 120272.

18 Number 5 is another request by Jesse  
19 B. Rauch. It's a one-day license Class G.  
20 Again, hosting neighborhood events as an  
21 introduction to the community. Event dates are  
22 February 17, February 18, February 19, February  
23 20, 2022. The license number is 120274.

24 Number 6 is another request from Jesse  
25 B. Rauch. It's a one-day license Class G.

1       Hosting neighborhood events as an introduction to  
2       the community. The date of the events are  
3       February 24, February 25, February 26, February  
4       27, 2022.

5               I, therefore, make a motion that ABC  
6       Board grants these requests. Is there a second?

7               MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
8       seconds.

9               CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
10       has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
11       call vote on the motion. All right.

12              Number 7 Number 7 is a request from  
13       Lindy Promotions. It's the St. Patrick's Irish  
14       Crawl [sic]. And this is a one-day substantial  
15       change for St. Patrick's Irish Crawl. This is on  
16       March 12, 2022.

17              They're asking from 1:00 p.m. to 10:00  
18       p.m. This is multiple locations. The license  
19       number is 110455. The substantial change number  
20       is 22-SC-00513. This is the DuPont Circle area.  
21       They're asking for a maximum of 2,000  
22       participants.

23              I, therefore, make a motion that we  
24       grant 1,000 participants for this event. Is  
25       there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

4 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

5 call vote on the motion.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I disagree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I

15 disagree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis

18 agrees.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 4 to 2.

21 Number 8 is a request from Project

22 D.C. Events. This is for D.C. Potter Crawl.

23 This is a pub crawl one-day substantial change.

24 This event is on April 30, 2022.

25 I make a motion that we refer this

1 matter back to Lexington. Is there -- is there a  
2 second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I  
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
6 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
7 call vote on the motion.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
21 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

22 Number 9 is a request from Project  
23 D.C. Events. This is for the Shamrock Crawl.  
24 This is for a pub crawl one-day substantial  
25 change.

1           This matter was conditionally approved  
2           for -- on October 21, 2021 for 1,000  
3           participants. The request, which was March --  
4           for March 12 -- that they had requested 3,500  
5           participants.

6           I therefore make a motion that the  
7           numbers remain at 1,000. Is there a second?

8           MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
9           seconds.

10          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
11          has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
12          call vote on the motion.

13          Mr. Short?

14          MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I disagree.

15          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16          MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

17          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18          MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
19          agree.

20          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21          MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

22          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23          MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
24          agree.

25          CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 5-0 -- 5  
2 to 1.

3 Number 10, Number 11, and Number 12,  
4 they all -- I'm going to make a motion for those  
5 three, and they're the same promoters, and I will  
6 make a recommendation for the next three.

7 All right. This first -- the first  
8 one is for RegMo pub crawl substantial change.  
9 It was conditionally approved on December 1, 2021  
10 for 1,000. You know, I'm going to do these  
11 separate.

12 So the first one is RegMo. Number 10,  
13 RegMo, is a pub crawl one-day substantial change.  
14 It was previously conditionally approved on  
15 December 1, 2021 for 1,000. This event is  
16 February 12, 2022. The license number is 104072.

17  
18 The substantial number -- change  
19 number is 21-SC-00888. This is for U Street  
20 Corridor. He had asked for a minimum of 1,000  
21 and a maximum of 2,000. I therefore make a  
22 motion that we increase the numbers from 1,000 to  
23 1,500. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has

1 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
2 call vote on the motion.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. Because of  
5 public safety, I disagree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis  
15 agrees.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
17 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 5 to 1.

18 Number 11, it's another request from  
19 RegMo from -- I'm going to do now Number 11 and  
20 Number 12 together. Number 11 is a request from  
21 RegMo, the Lucky U Street Paddy Bar Crawl one-day  
22 substantial change. This is for March 19, 2022.

23  
24 The license number is 104076. The  
25 substantial change number is 22-SC-00514. It's

1 the U Street Corridor. He had asked for a  
2 minimum of 1,500, a maximum of 2,000.

3 The next request -- a request from  
4 RegMo, RegMo Hip Hop Old School Bar Crawl. This  
5 is for bar crawl one-day substantial change. The  
6 date of the event is March 16, 2022.

7 He had asked for -- the license number  
8 is 104076, substantial change number 22-SC-00515.  
9 This is the U Street Corridor. Minimum asked  
10 for, 1,500; maximum of 2,000.

11 I make a motion that for both of them,  
12 we approve a maximum amount of 1,500. Is there a  
13 second?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato  
16 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
17 call vote on the motion.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I disagree  
20 regarding public safety concerns.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
25 disagrees.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis

5 agrees.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

7 I agree. Mr. Anderson. I agree. The matter  
8 passed 4 to 2.

9 Yes, Ms. -- Ms. Crockett, I recognize  
10 the facts that -- that, typically, we agreed --  
11 we agreed once the 60-day -- yes.

12 This has been scheduled for April 16,  
13 2022. And typically we do not agree -- we do not  
14 vote on the full amount until the 60 days has  
15 expired. But in this particular case, we voted  
16 to just give them 1,500.

17 So I -- it appeared that there was  
18 some confusion and -- but that's -- in this  
19 particular case, that's what we just thought. I  
20 appreciate -- I hope that I clarified the record,  
21 the decision that was made -- all right -- in  
22 that case. So, anyway, the matter passed.

23 So Ms. Crockett, voted 5 -- I'm  
24 sorry -- the vote for the event on March 19, 2022  
25 was -- was 5 to 1 with Mr. Short in opposition.

1                   And the vote on Number 12, the RegMo  
2                   one-day substantial change for the event on April  
3                   16, 2022 was 4 to 2 with Mr. Short and Mr. -- and  
4                   Ms. Crockett in disagreement. All right.

5                   All right. Let's now move to our  
6                   Licensing Administrative Docket. On our  
7                   Licensing Administrative Docket, there are 26  
8                   requests. I'm going to read all 26 requests, and  
9                   at the end of the list, I will make a motion that  
10                  we approve -- we issue the license for all these  
11                  26 establishments.

12                 The first one is Zeba Bar and Grill,  
13                 License Number 079449. They are retail SC  
14                 tavern, entertainment endorsement to add dancing.

15                 Number 2 is Zeba Bar and Grill,  
16                 License Number 079449. They are a retail SC  
17                 tavern, rooftop summer garden endorsement  
18                 application of 32 seats.

19                 Number 3, a request from RASA, License  
20                 Number 116402. They are a retail SC restaurant,  
21                 letter of request for an off-site storage permit  
22                 for 2221B Adams Place Northeast.

23                 Number 4, a request from RASA Indian  
24                 Grill, License Number 106768. They are a retail  
25                 SC restaurant, letter of request for an off-site

1 storage permit 2221B Adams Place Northeast.

2 Number 5, a request from Surfside,  
3 License Number 113253. They are a retail SC  
4 restaurant, letter of request for an off-site  
5 storage permit to -- for the address 2221/B Adams  
6 Place Northeast.

7 Number 6, a request from Millie's, the  
8 license number, 100214, a retail SC restaurant,  
9 letter of request for an off-site storage permit,  
10 2221B Adams Place Northeast.

11 Number 7, Due South/Due South  
12 Dockside, License Number 097053, retail SC  
13 restaurant, letter of request for an off-site  
14 storage permit, 2221/B Adams Place Northeast.

15 Number 8, a request from Penn Social/  
16 Little Penn, License Number 086808, retail SC  
17 tavern, carry-out and delivery endorsement  
18 application.

19 Number 9, The Ministry, License Number  
20 108087, retail SC tavern, carry-out and delivery  
21 endorsement application.

22 Number 10, Twelve After Twelve,  
23 License Number 117238, retail SC nightclub,  
24 summer garden application to increase from 37 to  
25 101 seats.

1                   Number 11, The Saloon, License Number  
2                   071086, retail SC tavern, entertainment  
3                   endorsement application.

4                   Number 12, is a request from Michael  
5                   K. Robinson. This is for an importation --  
6                   personal importation permit application. The  
7                   license number is 22-MP-00001.

8                   Number 13, a request from Benmoll  
9                   Liquors, License Number 072334. They are a  
10                  retailer, a liquor store, change of office  
11                  application to add Eden Y. Messfun [phonetic] as  
12                  vice-president, secretary, and treasurer.

13                  Number 14, a request from La Libertad  
14                  Restaurant, License Number 070773, retail SC  
15                  restaurant, trade name change application. The  
16                  new name is The Bull Bar and Grill.

17                  Number 15, a request from Philotimo,  
18                  P-H-I-L-O-T-I-M-O. The license number is 112439,  
19                  retailer C restaurant, letter of request to  
20                  remove officer Sortes Barfitz [phonetic] as a  
21                  member.

22                  Number 16, a request from Han Palace,  
23                  License Number 119670, retail SC restaurant, new  
24                  ABC license application.

25                  Number 17, a request from Han Palace,

1 License Number 119674, retail SC restaurant, new  
2 ABC license application.

3 Number 18, District Alley, License  
4 Number 119080, a retail SC tavern, new ABC  
5 license application.

6 Number 19, Juicy King Crab Express,  
7 License Number 119709, retail SC restaurant, new  
8 ABC license application.

9 Number 20, a request from Bartecho  
10 Mount Vernon, License Number 119567, retail SC  
11 restaurant, new ABC license application.

12 Number 21, The Sage Theater, License  
13 Number 119749, retail SC, it's a multi-purpose  
14 facility, new ABC license application.

15 Number 22, Toastique, License Number  
16 119740, new retail SC restaurant, new ABC license  
17 application.

18 Number 23, it's A.C. Hotel Washington  
19 D.C. Navy Yard, South Capitol Street, License  
20 Number 119796, retail --

21 (Audio interference.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Could everyone  
23 please -- please mute their phone, please/ Retail  
24 SC hotel, new ABC license application.

25 Number 24, A.C. Hotel Washington, D.C.

1 Navy Yard, South Capitol Street, License Number  
2 119796, retailer 25 percent, retailer B 25  
3 percent, new ABC license application.

4 Number 25, Caf, Unido, License Number  
5 119297, retail SC restaurant, new ABC license  
6 application.

7 Number 26, Sip Wine and Spirits,  
8 License Number 119777. They are a retailer A  
9 liquor store, new ABC license application.

10 I therefore make a motion that ABC  
11 Board grants these licenses. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
16 call vote on the motion.

17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER Hansen: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis

3 agrees.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6-0-0.

6 We are now at the end of our agenda  
7 items for the day. We have ended our calendar  
8 for the day. And so therefore let me close the  
9 record for the day.

10 As Chairperson for the Alcoholic  
11 Beverage Control Board for the District of  
12 Columbia in accordance with Title 3, Chapter 405  
13 Office of Open Government, I move that ABC Board  
14 hold a closed meeting on January 26, 2022, for  
15 the purpose of discussing and hearing reports  
16 concerning ongoing or planned investigations of  
17 alleged criminal or civil misconduct, or  
18 violations of law or regulations, and seeking  
19 legal advice from our legal counsel on the  
20 Board -- in the Board's investigative agenda,  
21 legal agenda, and licensing agenda for January  
22 26, 2022, as published in the D.C. Register on  
23 January 21, 2022.

24 Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. I will now take a roll call  
3 vote on the motion now that it has been seconded.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato?

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

17 I agree.

18 As it appears that the motion has  
19 passed, I hereby give notice that ABC Board will  
20 hold this aforementioned closed meeting, pursuant  
21 to the Open Meetings Act.

22 Notice will also be posted on the ABC  
23 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on  
24 electronic calendar on ABRA's website, and  
25 published in the D.C. Register in as timely a

1 manner as practical. We are now adjourned for  
2 the day.

3 I would like to thank the Board  
4 Members for their participation. I would also  
5 like to thank members of the public for  
6 participating in our hearing today. I now direct  
7 all Board Members to return to Executive Sessions  
8 for further development.

9 Thank you very much, and we're  
10 adjourned.

11 (Whereupon, the hearing was  
12 adjourned.)  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

<b>A</b>			
<b>A.C</b> 48:18,25	<b>appears</b> 51:18	50:20	<b>clear</b> 11:14 12:12
<b>a.m</b> 3:18 11:21	<b>Applicant</b> 3:4,6 4:1,11	<b>Bobby</b> 1:18 5:15 6:17	<b>close</b> 3:13 50:8
<b>ABC</b> 37:5 47:24 48:2,4	<b>Applicant's</b> 4:12 8:6,12	7:19 9:6 10:12 13:7	<b>closed</b> 50:14 51:20
48:8,11,14,16,24 49:3	8:17 9:18,25 10:23,25	14:8 15:8 16:8 17:8	<b>Code</b> 3:7 4:13,20
49:5,9,10 50:13 51:19	11:6,7 22:21 23:23	18:7 19:9 20:9 21:7	<b>Columbia</b> 1:1 50:12
51:22	<b>application</b> 12:10 25:1	22:8 23:11 24:13	<b>Commission</b> 14:22
<b>ABRA's</b> 4:16 51:24	26:1,25 28:22 32:7,8	25:14 26:13 27:12	15:21 16:21 18:20
<b>Act</b> 51:21	32:9 33:10 34:13	28:11 29:10 30:17	19:22
<b>Adams</b> 45:22 46:1,5,10	45:18 46:18,21,24	31:20 32:21 33:24	<b>community</b> 36:7,14,21
46:14	47:3,6,11,15,24 48:2	35:2 38:9 39:11 40:16	37:2
<b>add</b> 45:14 47:11	48:5,8,11,14,17,24	41:24 42:7 43:14,22	<b>Company</b> 12:22
<b>additional</b> 3:1,14,21	49:3,6,9	49:20 51:7	<b>completed</b> 4:23
<b>Additionally</b> 4:7	<b>appreciate</b> 44:20	<b>Bravo</b> 20:22,22	<b>concerning</b> 50:16
<b>address</b> 46:5	<b>approve</b> 12:24 13:24	<b>Brown</b> 35:19	<b>concerns</b> 43:20
<b>addressed</b> 11:12,14	14:24 15:23 16:23	<b>Bull</b> 47:16	<b>conditionally</b> 40:1 41:9
<b>adjourned</b> 52:1,10,12	17:23 18:24 19:24	<b>bulletin</b> 51:23	41:14
<b>Administrative</b> 1:8 45:6	20:24 21:23 23:1 24:3	<b>Bullock</b> 35:24	<b>conduct</b> 10:1,25 11:8
45:7	28:25 30:6 31:11		<b>confidential</b> 4:6
<b>advice</b> 50:19	33:14 34:17 35:18		<b>conflict</b> 3:22
<b>Advisory</b> 14:21 15:21	43:12 45:10		<b>confusion</b> 44:18
16:21 18:20 19:22	<b>approved</b> 40:1 41:9,14		<b>consent</b> 22:23 23:25
<b>aforementioned</b> 51:20	<b>April</b> 38:24 44:12 45:2		<b>consists</b> 11:23 12:13
<b>afternoon</b> 2:5	<b>area</b> 37:20		<b>consumption</b> 21:21
<b>agenda</b> 1:6,7 2:11,16	<b>asked</b> 41:20 43:1,7,9		<b>contains</b> 4:4
2:16,19,20 4:25 5:1,2	<b>asking</b> 37:17,21		<b>contest</b> 3:5
6:1 7:3 8:5 11:11,13	<b>Association</b> 17:21		<b>continuance</b> 3:5,11 4:3
11:22 12:2,12,16,17	18:21 31:9		5:3 6:4 7:6 8:7,13,19
13:18 14:19 15:19	<b>Association's</b> 4:2		9:19
22:19,20 23:22 24:24	<b>auction</b> 31:4,5,6		<b>continue</b> 2:25 3:21 4:22
24:25 26:24 33:8,9	<b>Audio</b> 48:21		<b>continued</b> 11:20
34:11,12 50:6,20,21	<b>aware</b> 4:10		<b>Control</b> 1:2,12 50:11
50:21			<b>Corridor</b> 41:20 43:1,9
<b>AGENDAS</b> 1:6			<b>counsel</b> 50:19
<b>agreed</b> 44:10,11			<b>Court</b> 4:2
<b>agreement</b> 3:2,11 12:9			<b>Crab</b> 48:6
14:20 15:20 16:20			<b>crawl</b> 37:14,15 38:22,23
17:20 18:19 19:21			39:23,24 41:8,13
<b>agrees</b> 38:18 42:15			42:21 43:4,5
44:5 50:3			<b>criminal</b> 4:20 50:17
<b>alcohol</b> 21:20			<b>cross-motions</b> 11:23
<b>alcoholic</b> 1:2,12 29:22			
31:5 50:10			
<b>ALIYA</b> 1:19			
<b>allegations</b> 4:11,14			
<b>alleged</b> 50:17			
<b>Alley</b> 4:2 48:3			
<b>allow</b> 3:1			
<b>Amazon</b> 22:24			
<b>American</b> 31:9			
<b>amount</b> 2:9 43:12 44:14			
<b>ANC</b> 5:2 22:23 23:25			
33:11 34:14			
<b>announcing</b> 2:14			
<b>Annual</b> 35:20			
<b>anyway</b> 44:22			
<b>apologize</b> 11:1,13			
<b>appeared</b> 44:17			
<b>B</b>		<b>C</b>	
<b>B</b> 36:4,12,19,25 49:2	<b>appears</b> 51:18	<b>C</b> 33:12 34:14 47:19	
<b>back</b> 39:1	<b>Applicant</b> 3:4,6 4:1,11	<b>caf</b> 26:25 27:24 34:15	
<b>Ball</b> 35:21	<b>Applicant's</b> 4:12 8:6,12	49:4	
<b>BANC</b> 6:2 7:4	8:17 9:18,25 10:23,25	<b>calendar</b> 12:15 50:7	
<b>BANCA</b> 6:2 7:4	11:6,7 22:21 23:23	51:24	
<b>bar</b> 25:3 42:21 43:4,5	<b>application</b> 12:10 25:1	<b>call</b> 5:10 6:13 7:15 9:1	
45:12,15 47:16	26:1,25 28:22 32:7,8	10:7 13:2 14:3 15:4	
<b>Barfitz</b> 47:20	32:9 33:10 34:13	16:4 17:4 18:3 19:5	
<b>Bartecho</b> 48:9	45:18 46:18,21,24	20:5 21:3 22:4 23:7	
<b>Beer</b> 12:22	47:3,6,11,15,24 48:2	24:9 25:10 26:9 27:8	
<b>behalf</b> 4:12	48:5,8,11,14,17,24	28:7 29:6 30:13 31:16	
<b>Bench</b> 6:3 7:5	49:3,6,9	32:17 33:20 34:23	
<b>Benmoll</b> 47:8	<b>appreciate</b> 44:20	37:11 38:5 39:7 40:12	
<b>beverage</b> 1:2,12 29:22	<b>approve</b> 12:24 13:24	42:2 43:17 49:16 51:2	
31:5 50:11	14:24 15:23 16:23	<b>canceled</b> 12:8,18 13:19	
<b>Big</b> 13:23	17:23 18:24 19:24	<b>cancelled</b> 12:20 13:21	
<b>bit</b> 2:3	20:24 21:23 23:1 24:3	<b>Capitol</b> 48:19 49:1	
<b>Blagden</b> 4:1	28:25 30:6 31:11	<b>carry-out</b> 28:23 46:17	
<b>board</b> 1:2,12 2:18,24	33:14 34:17 35:18	46:20	
3:2,10,14,16,19,25	43:12 45:10	<b>case</b> 2:6,10,15 11:16,17	
4:4,10,14,22 12:20	<b>approved</b> 40:1 41:9,14	11:25 12:3,6,7,13	
13:21 35:17 37:6	<b>April</b> 38:24 44:12 45:2	20:22 44:15,19,22	
49:11 50:11,13,20	<b>area</b> 37:20	<b>cause</b> 3:8	
51:19,23,23 52:3,7	<b>asked</b> 41:20 43:1,7,9	<b>Chacho</b> 26:2	
<b>Board's</b> 12:9 35:13	<b>asking</b> 37:17,21	<b>change</b> 26:2 33:11	
	<b>Association</b> 17:21	35:14 37:15,19 38:23	
	18:21 31:9	39:25 41:8,13,18	
	<b>Association's</b> 4:2	42:22,25 43:5,8 45:2	
	<b>auction</b> 31:4,5,6	47:10,15	
	<b>Audio</b> 48:21	<b>Chapter</b> 50:12	
	<b>aware</b> 4:10	<b>Circle</b> 37:20	
		<b>Citizens</b> 17:21 18:21	
		<b>City</b> 27:1	
		<b>civil</b> 50:17	
		<b>clarified</b> 44:20	
		<b>clarify</b> 12:1	
		<b>class</b> 33:11,11,12 34:14	
		35:20,24 36:5,6,13,19	
		36:25	
<b>B</b>		<b>D</b>	
<b>B</b> 36:4,12,19,25 49:2	<b>appears</b> 51:18	<b>D</b> 33:12	
<b>back</b> 39:1	<b>Applicant</b> 3:4,6 4:1,11	<b>D.C</b> 3:7 4:13,20 27:1	
<b>Ball</b> 35:21	<b>Applicant's</b> 4:12 8:6,12	29:24 38:22,22 39:23	
<b>BANC</b> 6:2 7:4	8:17 9:18,25 10:23,25	48:19,25 50:22 51:25	
<b>BANCA</b> 6:2 7:4	11:6,7 22:21 23:23	<b>dance</b> 35:25	
<b>bar</b> 25:3 42:21 43:4,5	<b>application</b> 12:10 25:1	<b>dancing</b> 45:14	
45:12,15 47:16	26:1,25 28:22 32:7,8	<b>date</b> 36:7 37:2 43:6	
<b>Barfitz</b> 47:20	32:9 33:10 34:13	<b>dated</b> 5:3 6:4 7:6 8:7,13	
<b>Bartecho</b> 48:9	45:18 46:18,21,24	8:19 9:20 10:1,25	
<b>Beer</b> 12:22	47:3,6,11,15,24 48:2	11:8 12:18 13:20	
<b>behalf</b> 4:12	48:5,8,11,14,17,24	14:20,21 15:20 16:20	
<b>Bench</b> 6:3 7:5	49:3,6,9	16:20 17:20 18:19	
<b>Benmoll</b> 47:8	<b>appreciate</b> 44:20	19:21 20:21 22:22	
<b>beverage</b> 1:2,12 29:22	<b>approve</b> 12:24 13:24	23:24	
31:5 50:11	14:24 15:23 16:23	<b>dates</b> 36:15,21	
<b>Big</b> 13:23	17:23 18:24 19:24	<b>day</b> 12:15 35:20,25 50:7	
<b>bit</b> 2:3	20:24 21:23 23:1 24:3		
<b>Blagden</b> 4:1	28:25 30:6 31:11		
<b>board</b> 1:2,12 2:18,24	33:14 34:17 35:18		
3:2,10,14,16,19,25	43:12 45:10		
4:4,10,14,22 12:20	<b>approved</b> 40:1 41:9,14		
13:21 35:17 37:6	<b>April</b> 38:24 44:12 45:2		
49:11 50:11,13,20	<b>area</b> 37:20		
51:19,23,23 52:3,7	<b>asked</b> 41:20 43:1,7,9		
<b>Board's</b> 12:9 35:13	<b>asking</b> 37:17,21		
	<b>Association</b> 17:21		
	18:21 31:9		
	<b>Association's</b> 4:2		
	<b>auction</b> 31:4,5,6		
	<b>Audio</b> 48:21		
	<b>aware</b> 4:10		

50:8,9 52:2  
**days** 44:14  
**DCMR** 4:9  
**deadline** 22:22 23:24  
**deal** 2:21  
**dealt** 12:3  
**Deanwood** 17:21  
**December** 10:1 12:19  
 14:21 16:20 19:21  
 41:9,15  
**decision** 2:13 44:21  
**decisions** 2:19,22  
**Delight** 31:6  
**delivery** 28:23 46:17,20  
**deny** 5:7 6:8 32:12  
**denying** 3:3  
**Derrick** 35:24  
**determined** 22:25 24:1  
**development** 52:8  
**dinner** 35:25  
**direct** 52:6  
**disagree** 38:7,15 40:14  
 42:5 43:19  
**disagreement** 45:4  
**disagrees** 43:25  
**discussing** 50:15  
**disposal** 29:21  
**District** 1:1 48:3 50:11  
**Division** 4:16  
**dLena** 27:25  
**docket** 1:8 35:14,15  
 45:6,7  
**Dockside** 46:12  
**donated** 31:5  
**Donovan** 1:12,17  
**due** 3:22 46:11  
**DuPont** 37:20

---

**E**


---

**Ed** 6:9 7:12  
**Eden** 47:11  
**Edward** 1:20 5:22 6:24  
 8:1 9:13 10:19 13:14  
 14:1,15 15:15,25  
 16:15 17:15 18:14  
 19:1,16 20:16 21:14  
 22:15 23:3,18 24:20  
 25:22 26:20 27:19  
 28:18 29:17 30:24  
 32:2 33:3,16 34:6  
 35:9 38:17 39:18  
 40:23 42:14 44:4 50:2  
 51:14  
**eight** 9:23  
**Eighteenth** 2:21 5:5 6:6  
 7:7 8:8,14,20 9:21  
 10:2 11:3,9,17,19,20  
 11:24 12:4,14

**electronic** 51:24  
**Ema** 35:19  
**Emergency** 21:21  
**ended** 50:7  
**endorsement** 25:1  
 28:23 45:14,17 46:17  
 46:21 47:3  
**enforcement** 4:16 10:4  
**entertainment** 25:1,2  
 34:15 45:14 47:2  
**Entice** 2:5 12:6 18:22  
**entitled** 3:6  
**error** 11:15,25  
**establishments** 35:15  
 45:11  
**event** 31:6 35:23,25  
 36:2,8,15,21 37:24  
 38:24 41:15 43:6  
 44:24 45:2  
**events** 36:6,14,20 37:1  
 37:2 38:22 39:23  
**excuse** 32:7  
**Executive** 52:7  
**exists** 3:9  
**expedited** 3:7  
**expired** 44:15  
**Express** 48:6  
**extend** 22:22 23:23  
 27:23

---

**F**


---

**F** 35:20  
**facility** 48:14  
**fact-finding** 20:21  
**facts** 44:10  
**February** 36:8,8,8,9,15  
 36:15,16,16,22,22,22  
 36:22 37:3,3,3,3  
 41:16  
**fees** 32:8  
**filed** 2:25 3:12 4:7  
 11:24  
**filings** 2:9  
**first** 5:1 22:20 24:25  
 30:2 33:8 34:11 35:16  
 35:17,18,19 41:7,7,12  
 45:12  
**five** 8:11 18:21  
**Five's** 9:25 10:24 11:6  
**forum** 3:23  
**four** 8:5  
**full** 44:14  
**further** 3:25 52:8

---

**G**


---

**G** 35:25 36:6,13,19,25  
**garden** 45:17 46:24  
**give** 44:16 51:19

**given** 3:12  
**Government** 50:13  
**grant** 8:22 37:24  
**granting** 4:4  
**grants** 37:6 49:11  
**Grill** 45:12,15,24 47:16  
**Grocery** 32:10  
**Group** 6:2,3 7:4,5 9:25  
 10:24 11:6 18:21  
**guardianship** 3:23

---

**H**


---

**Han** 14:22 47:22,25  
**happen** 2:14  
**Harris** 29:23 30:4  
**hearing** 2:4,25 3:7,13  
 3:15,17,20,22,23 4:3  
 4:22 5:3 6:4 7:6 8:7  
 8:13,19 9:20 20:21  
 50:15 51:23 52:6,11  
**Heart** 31:9  
**Heart's** 31:6  
**held** 31:6  
**Hip** 43:4  
**hold** 50:14 51:20  
**Honey** 19:23  
**Hop** 43:4  
**hope** 12:11,11 44:20  
**hosting** 36:6,13,20 37:1  
**hotel** 48:18,24,25  
**hours** 26:2  
**Hunt** 13:23

---

**I**


---

**II** 2:16,16,20 4:25 5:1  
 6:1 7:3 8:5 11:12,13  
 11:22 12:2,13  
**III** 22:19,20 23:22  
**importation** 47:5,6  
**included** 4:10  
**increase** 41:22 46:24  
**Indian** 45:23  
**Individuals** 18:22  
**information** 4:5  
**inside** 25:2  
**interference** 48:21  
**introduction** 36:7,14,21  
 37:1  
**inventory** 29:23  
**investigation** 4:17,18  
 4:21  
**investigations** 50:16  
**investigative** 50:20  
**Irish** 37:13,15  
**issue** 45:10  
**issuing** 2:13  
**items** 2:20 50:7

---

**J**


---

**JAMES** 1:22  
**January** 1:10 3:17 5:3  
 6:4 7:7 8:8,14,20 9:20  
 11:1,2,8,20 13:20  
 17:20 18:19 22:23  
 23:24 35:21 36:1,1  
 50:14,21,23  
**Jeni** 1:21 5:20 6:22 7:24  
 9:11 10:17 13:12  
 14:13 15:13 16:13  
 17:13 18:12 19:14  
 20:14 21:12 22:13  
 23:16 24:18 25:20  
 26:18 27:17 28:16  
 29:15 30:22 31:25  
 33:1 34:4 35:7 38:14  
 39:16 40:21 42:12  
 44:2 49:25 51:12  
**Jesse** 36:4,12,18,24  
**JR** 1:18,22  
**Juicy** 48:6

---

**K**


---

**K** 47:5  
**Kalorama** 18:20 30:1  
**King** 48:6

---

**L**


---

**La** 47:13  
**Lastly** 4:9  
**law** 50:18  
**legal** 1:6 2:11,16,16,19  
 2:19 4:25 5:1,2 6:1  
 7:3 8:5 11:11,12,13  
 11:22 12:2,12,16,17  
 13:18 14:19 15:19  
 22:19,20 23:22 50:19  
 50:19,21  
**lengthy** 3:10  
**Let's** 45:5  
**letter** 33:10 34:13 45:21  
 45:25 46:4,9,13 47:19  
**Lexington** 39:1  
**Libertad** 47:13  
**license** 5:6 6:7 7:8 8:9  
 8:15,21 9:21 10:2  
 11:3,9,18 12:4,7,18  
 12:19,23 13:20,20,23  
 14:23 15:22 16:22  
 17:22 18:22 19:23  
 20:23 22:25 24:1 25:3  
 26:3 27:1,25 28:24  
 30:1,2,3,5 31:9 32:9  
 32:11 33:10,11,13  
 34:13,16 35:14,20,22  
 35:24 36:2,6,9,13,16  
 36:19,23,25 37:18

41:16 42:24 43:7  
45:10,13,16,19,24  
46:3,8,12,16,19,23  
47:1,7,9,14,18,23,24  
48:1,2,3,5,7,8,10,11  
48:12,14,15,16,19,24  
49:1,3,4,5,8,9  
**licenses** 49:11  
**licensing** 1:6,7,8 2:11  
24:24,25 26:24 32:7,8  
33:8,9 34:11,12 45:6  
45:7 50:21  
**Lindy** 37:13  
**liquor** 47:10 49:9  
**Liquors** 17:22 47:9  
**list** 45:9  
**little** 2:3 46:16  
**live** 25:2  
**LLC** 22:24 23:25  
**located** 29:25  
**locations** 29:23,25  
37:18  
**long** 3:5  
**Lounge** 2:5,21 5:6 6:6  
7:7 8:9,15,21 9:21  
10:2 11:3,9,17,19,20  
11:24 12:4,7,14 18:22  
**Lucky** 42:21

---

### M

---

**M** 30:3  
**manner** 52:1  
**March** 37:16 40:3,4  
42:22 43:6 44:24  
**Masquerade** 35:21  
**matter** 1:5 4:16,20 5:1  
5:25 7:2 8:4,9,15 9:16  
9:22 10:4,22 13:17  
14:18 15:18 16:18  
17:18 18:17 19:19  
20:19 21:17 22:18,20  
23:21 24:23,25 25:6  
25:25 26:4,23 27:3,22  
28:1,21 29:20 31:2  
32:5 33:6,8 34:9,11  
35:12 38:20 39:1,21  
40:1 41:1 42:17 44:7  
44:22 50:5  
**maximum** 37:21 41:21  
43:2,10,12  
**meeting** 1:3 50:14  
51:20  
**Meetings** 51:21  
**Melat** 32:10  
**members** 52:4,5,7  
**Messfun** 47:11  
**met** 1:12  
**Michael** 47:4

**Milk** 19:22  
**Millie's** 46:7  
**minimum** 41:20 43:2,9  
**Ministry** 46:19  
**misconduct** 50:17  
**moot** 3:24 8:10,16 9:22  
11:4,10  
**motions** 2:24 3:3,12  
11:23  
**Mount** 48:10  
**move** 22:19 24:24 33:7  
34:10 35:13 45:5  
50:13  
**MPD's** 20:20  
**multi-purpose** 48:13  
**multiple** 37:18  
**mute** 48:23

---

### N

---

**name** 22:24 24:1 47:15  
47:16  
**Navy** 48:19 49:1  
**Naylor** 4:2  
**need** 3:14  
**negotiate** 3:2  
**negotiations** 4:5  
**neighborhood** 14:22  
15:21 16:21 18:20  
19:22 36:6,13,20 37:1  
**new** 34:14 47:16,23  
48:1,4,7,11,14,16,16  
48:24 49:3,5,9  
**nightclub** 46:23  
**nine** 10:23  
**nonprofit** 31:4  
**Northeast** 30:2 45:22  
46:1,6,10,14  
**Northwest** 30:1  
**notice** 21:21 51:19,22  
**November** 12:20 13:21  
14:20 15:20 16:20  
20:21  
**numbers** 40:7 41:22

---

### O

---

**October** 40:2  
**off-site** 45:21,25 46:4,9  
46:13  
**offer** 25:2  
**office** 47:10 50:13  
**officer** 47:20  
**Official** 3:7 4:13  
**Old** 43:4  
**on-premises** 21:20  
**once** 44:11  
**one-** 35:19  
**one-day** 35:14,24 36:5  
36:5,12,19,25 37:14

38:23 39:24 41:13  
42:21 43:5 45:2  
**ongoing** 50:16  
**Open** 50:13 51:21  
**operation** 31:4  
**opposition** 10:24 11:7  
44:25  
**oppositions** 9:18  
**order** 2:3 12:21 13:22  
31:4  
**outlined** 4:8

---

### P

---

**P-H-I-L-O-T-I-M-O**  
47:18  
**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S**  
2:1  
**p.m** 37:17,18  
**Paddy** 42:21  
**paid** 32:8  
**Palace** 14:22 47:22,25  
**participants** 37:22,24  
40:3,5  
**participating** 52:6  
**participation** 52:4  
**particular** 44:15,19  
**parties** 2:9,23 3:13,14  
4:10 12:8  
**passed** 5:25 7:2 8:4  
9:16 10:22 13:17  
14:18 15:18 16:18  
17:18 18:17 19:19  
20:19 21:17 22:18  
23:21 24:23 25:25  
26:23 27:22 28:21  
29:20 31:2 32:5 33:6  
34:9 35:12 38:20  
39:21 41:1 42:17 44:8  
44:22 50:5 51:19  
**Patrick's** 37:13,15  
**pending** 3:23  
**Penn** 46:15,16  
**percent** 49:2,3  
**permit** 29:22 31:4 45:21  
46:1,5,9,14 47:6  
**personal** 47:6  
**persuaded** 3:10  
**petition** 22:22 23:24  
**Philotimo** 47:17  
**phone** 48:23  
**phonetic** 47:11,20  
**Picnic** 6:3 7:5  
**Pizza** 34:16  
**Pizzeria** 15:22  
**placard** 25:5 26:4 27:2  
28:1  
**Place** 45:22 46:1,6,10  
46:14

**placed** 51:23  
**planned** 50:16  
**pleading** 4:8 7:10  
**please** 48:23,23  
**please/** 48:23  
**position** 2:7  
**positions** 2:23  
**posted** 51:22  
**Potter** 38:22  
**practical** 52:1  
**premises** 25:2  
**prepare** 3:15  
**PRESENT** 1:15  
**presiding** 1:13  
**previously** 41:14  
**Privateer** 23:25  
**proceed** 4:18  
**produce** 3:11  
**products** 31:5  
**Project** 38:21 39:22  
**promoters** 41:5  
**Promotions** 37:13  
**proposed** 3:5  
**protest** 2:4,21 3:13,17  
3:22 4:3,22 5:3 6:4  
7:6 8:7,13,19 9:20  
22:22 23:23  
**protestant** 7:4 9:24  
10:24 11:5  
**protestant's** 8:6,11,12  
8:18 9:17,19,23  
**protestants** 3:1,6 6:2  
**protestants'** 3:21  
**pub** 38:23 39:24 41:8  
41:13  
**public** 2:14 42:5 43:20  
52:5  
**published** 50:22 51:25  
**purpose** 50:15  
**pursuant** 3:7 4:12,20  
12:20 13:21 51:20

---

### Q

---



---

### R

---

**Rafi** 1:19 5:17 6:19 7:21  
9:8 10:14 13:9 14:10  
15:10 16:10 17:10  
18:9 19:11 20:11 21:9  
22:10 23:13 24:15  
25:17 26:15 27:14  
28:13 29:12 30:19  
31:22 32:23 34:1 35:4  
38:11 39:13 40:18  
42:9 49:22 51:9  
**RASA** 45:19,23  
**Rauch** 36:5,12,19,25  
**read** 2:3,18,22 12:3

35:16 45:8  
**reading** 35:16  
**received** 3:25  
**recognize** 44:9  
**recommendation** 41:6  
**record** 2:17 7:10 11:14  
 12:1,3,11 44:20 50:9  
**refer** 10:3 38:25  
**referring** 4:15  
**reflect** 2:17  
**reflected** 2:10  
**refund** 32:6  
**regarding** 43:20  
**Register** 50:22 51:25  
**RegMo** 41:8,12,13  
 42:19,21 43:4,4 45:1  
**regulations** 50:18  
**reinstate** 12:18 13:19  
**rejected** 32:9  
**related** 4:5  
**remain** 4:6 40:7  
**remove** 47:20  
**reply** 8:12 11:6  
**reports** 50:15  
**request** 3:21 5:7 6:8  
 8:22 12:18,24 13:19  
 13:25 14:24 15:23  
 16:23 17:23 18:25  
 19:24 20:20,24 21:24  
 22:21 23:2,23 24:4  
 27:23 28:25 29:21  
 30:4,6 31:3,8,11 32:6  
 32:13 33:15 34:17  
 35:23 36:4,12,18,24  
 37:12 38:21 39:22  
 40:3 42:18,20 43:3,3  
 45:19,21,23,25 46:2,4  
 46:7,9,13,15 47:4,8  
 47:13,17,19,22,25  
 48:9  
**requested** 40:4  
**requests** 37:6 45:8,8  
**require** 4:22  
**rescheduled** 3:20  
**rescheduling** 3:16  
**response** 8:6,12  
**restaurant** 32:11 34:14  
 45:20,25 46:4,8,13  
 47:14,15,19,23 48:1,7  
 48:11,16 49:5  
**retail** 22:24 45:13,16,20  
 45:24 46:3,8,12,16,20  
 46:23 47:2,14,23 48:1  
 48:4,7,10,13,16,20,23  
 49:5  
**retailer** 47:10,19 49:2,2  
 49:8  
**return** 52:7

**returned** 32:10  
**review** 5:2 6:2 7:4 8:6  
 8:11,17 9:17,23,24,25  
 10:23,25 11:5,7 12:9  
 12:17 13:19 14:20  
 15:20 16:19 17:19  
 18:18 19:20 20:20  
 21:19 22:21 23:22  
 25:1 26:1,25 27:23  
 28:22 29:21 31:3 32:6  
 33:9 34:12  
**Road** 30:1  
**Robinson** 47:5  
**roll** 5:10 6:13 7:15 9:1  
 10:7 13:2 14:3 15:3  
 16:3 17:3 18:2 19:4  
 20:4 21:2 22:3 23:6  
 24:8 25:9 26:8 27:7  
 28:6 29:5 30:13 31:15  
 32:16 33:19 34:22  
 37:10 38:4 39:6 40:11  
 42:1 43:16 49:15 51:2

**rooftop** 45:17  
**room** 51:23  
**Rulemaking** 21:22

---

## S

---

**S** 1:20  
**safety** 42:5 43:20  
**Sage** 16:22 48:12  
**sales** 21:20  
**Saloon** 47:1  
**Sankofa** 12:22  
**SC** 45:13,16,20,25 46:3  
 46:8,12,16,20,23 47:2  
 47:14,23 48:1,4,7,10  
 48:13,16,24 49:5  
**schedule** 4:8  
**scheduled** 2:4 44:12  
**School** 43:4  
**seating** 27:24  
**seats** 27:1,24 45:18  
 46:25  
**second** 1:7 2:19 5:7,8  
 6:8,10 7:10,12 8:22  
 9:24,24 10:4,24 11:6  
 12:24,25 13:25 14:24  
 15:24 16:1,24 17:23  
 17:24 18:25 19:2,24  
 20:24,25 21:24 23:2,4  
 24:4 25:6,7 26:4 27:3  
 28:2 29:1 30:7,8,10  
 31:11 32:13,14 33:15  
 33:17 34:10,11,18  
 35:23 37:6,25 39:2,4  
 40:7 41:23 43:13  
 49:11 50:24,25  
**seconded** 5:10 6:12

7:14 9:1 10:7 13:2  
 14:3 15:3 16:3 17:3  
 18:2 19:4 20:4 21:2  
 22:3 23:6 24:8 25:9  
 26:8 27:7 28:6 29:5  
 30:12 31:15 32:16  
 33:19 34:22 37:10  
 38:4 39:6 40:11 42:1  
 43:16 49:15 51:2,3  
**Secondly** 3:19  
**seconds** 7:11 8:24 15:1  
 17:1 20:2 22:1 24:6  
 26:6 27:5 28:4 29:3  
 31:13 34:20 37:8 38:2  
 40:9 41:24 43:14  
 49:13

**secretary** 47:12  
**Section** 3:8 4:9,9,13,20

**seeking** 50:18

**sense** 12:12

**separate** 4:19 41:11

**seriously** 4:15

**Sessions** 52:7

**Setting** 28:24

**settlement** 3:2,11 4:5

12:9 14:20 15:20

16:19 17:19 18:18

19:20

**seven** 9:17

**Seventeenth** 21:21

**Shamrock** 39:23

**sic** 36:3 37:14

**sidewalk** 26:25 27:24

34:15

**significant** 2:9

**Sip** 49:7

**six** 6:3 7:4 8:17 35:16

35:17,18

**Social/** 46:15

**sorry** 2:11 11:12,12

44:24

**Sortes** 47:20

**South** 46:11 48:19 49:1

**South/Due** 46:11

**Southeast** 30:3

**specific** 2:22 4:16

**Spirits** 26:2 49:7

**St** 37:13,15

**state** 2:6,7

**statute** 4:19

**Stellina** 15:22

**stipulated** 33:10 34:13

**storage** 45:21 46:1,5,9

46:14

**store** 47:10 49:9

**Street** 2:21 5:5 6:6 7:7

8:8,14,20 9:21 10:2

11:3,9,17,19,20,24

12:4,14 30:2,3 41:19  
 42:21 43:1,9 48:19  
 49:1  
**strike** 4:1 7:9 8:18 9:18  
**submitted** 12:8  
**substantial** 35:14 37:14  
 37:19 38:23 39:24  
 41:8,13,18 42:22,25  
 43:5,8 45:2  
**Suburban** 17:21  
**summer** 45:17 46:24  
**supplement** 4:2 8:18  
**supplemental** 1:7 7:5  
 9:19 33:7,9 34:10,12  
**support** 33:11 34:14  
**Surfside** 46:2  
**suspension** 21:20

---

## T

---

**Taco** 27:1

**taken** 2:24

**takes** 4:14

**talked** 11:16

**tampering** 4:11

**tavern** 33:12,12 45:14

45:17 46:17,20 47:2

48:4

**Teeter** 29:23 30:5

**temporary** 35:13

**thank** 4:23 52:3,5,9

**Theater** 48:12

**Theatre** 16:22

**Thirdly** 3:25

**thought** 44:19

**three** 3:8 7:3 29:23 41:5

41:6

**three-day** 36:2

**timely** 51:25

**Title** 50:12

**Toastique** 48:15

**today** 2:12,24 52:6

**today's** 3:13

**Toro** 25:3

**track** 4:19

**trade** 22:24 24:1 47:15

**transport** 29:22

**treasurer** 47:12

**Twelve** 46:22,22

**two** 3:6 6:1

**typically** 44:10,13

---

## U

---

**U** 41:19 42:21 43:1,9

**understand** 2:23

**Unido** 49:4

**unopened** 29:22

---

## V

---

**Various** 2:24  
**Vernon** 48:10  
**vice-president** 47:12  
**Videoconference** 1:12  
**violations** 50:18  
**vote** 5:11 6:13 7:15 9:2  
 10:8 13:3 14:4 15:4  
 16:4 17:4 18:3 19:5  
 20:5 21:3 22:4 23:7  
 24:9 25:10 26:9 27:8  
 28:7 29:6 30:13 31:16  
 32:17 33:20 34:23  
 37:11 38:5 39:7 40:12  
 42:2 43:17 44:14,24  
 45:1 49:16 51:3  
**voted** 44:15,23

---

**W**


---

**W** 1:12,17  
**Washington** 29:24  
 48:18,25  
**website** 51:24  
**Wednesday** 1:10  
**week** 3:20  
**Wine** 49:7  
**witness** 4:11

---

**X**


---



---

**Y**


---

**Y** 47:11  
**Yard** 48:19 49:1

---

**Z**


---

**Zeba** 45:12,15

---

**O**


---

**019333** 13:24  
**070773** 47:14  
**071086** 47:2  
**071564** 20:23  
**072334** 47:9  
**079449** 45:13,16  
**086808** 46:16  
**092374** 25:4  
**095122** 30:4  
**095170** 30:3  
**095171** 30:1  
**095181** 30:5  
**097053** 46:12

---

**1**


---

**1,000** 37:24 40:2,7  
 41:10,15,20,22  
**1,500** 41:23 43:2,10,12  
 44:16  
**1:00** 37:17  
**1:30** 2:5,15

**10** 2:20 8:8 11:5 13:20  
 21:19 36:15 41:3,12  
 46:22  
**10:00** 3:17 11:21 37:17  
**100214** 46:8  
**101** 46:25  
**104072** 41:16  
**104076** 42:24 43:8  
**106768** 45:24  
**108087** 46:20  
**108879** 12:23  
**11** 8:14,20 9:20 22:23  
 23:24 36:15 41:3  
 42:18,19,20 47:1

**110455** 37:19  
**111960** 27:2  
**112439** 47:18  
**113253** 46:3  
**116402** 45:20  
**116422** 33:14  
**117** 4:9  
**117128** 26:3  
**117238** 46:23  
**117477** 12:7 18:23  
**117766** 17:22  
**117926** 27:25  
**118515** 28:24  
**118846** 5:6 6:7 7:8 8:9  
 8:15,21 9:22 10:2  
 11:3,10,19 12:5

**119080** 48:4  
**119190** 34:16  
**119297** 49:5  
**119356** 22:25  
**119567** 48:10  
**119655** 24:2  
**119670** 14:23 47:23  
**119672** 19:23  
**119674** 48:1  
**119709** 48:7  
**119740** 48:16  
**119742** 15:22  
**119749** 16:22 48:13  
**119777** 49:8  
**119796** 48:20 49:2  
**119886** 32:11  
**12** 1:10 6:3 7:5 26:25  
 35:15 36:16 37:16  
 40:4 41:3,16 42:20  
 45:1 47:4

**1201** 30:2  
**120227** 36:2  
**120271** 35:22  
**120272** 36:17  
**120273** 36:10  
**120274** 36:23  
**13** 14:21 19:21 36:16  
 47:8

**14** 36:1 47:13  
**15** 47:17  
**16** 12:19 35:21 36:1  
 43:6 44:12 45:3 47:22  
**1631** 29:25  
**17** 12:20 13:21 36:22  
 47:25  
**1716** 4:9  
**18** 36:22 48:3  
**19** 3:17 11:21 36:22  
 42:22 44:24 48:6  
**1C** 18:20

---

**2**


---

**2** 6:5 13:18 23:22 26:1  
 38:20 44:8 45:3,15  
**2,000** 37:21 41:21 43:2  
 43:10  
**20** 20:21 36:23 48:9  
**2021** 10:1 11:1 12:19,20  
 13:21 14:21 15:21  
 16:21 20:21 40:2 41:9  
 41:15

**2021-761** 12:21  
**2021-815** 13:22  
**2022** 1:10 3:17 5:4 6:5  
 7:7 8:8,14,20 9:20  
 11:2,8,21 13:20 17:20  
 18:19 19:21 22:23  
 23:24 31:7 35:21 36:1  
 36:1,9,16,23 37:4,16  
 38:24 41:16 42:22  
 43:6 44:13,24 45:3  
 50:14,22,23  
**21** 40:2 48:12 50:23  
**21-25100036** 20:22  
**21-PRO-00078** 12:6  
**21-PRO-00079** 11:18  
 12:4,13

**21-SC-00888** 41:19

**22** 48:15

**22-Auction-00001**

31:10

**22-MP-00001** 47:7

**22-SC-00513** 37:20

**22-SC-00514** 42:25

**22-SC-00515** 43:8

**2221/B** 46:5,14

**2221B** 45:22 46:1,10

**23** 4:9 48:18

**24** 15:20 37:3 48:25

**25** 37:3 49:2,2,4

**25-432(b)(1)** 3:8

**25-434** 4:13

**25-434(b)** 4:21

**26** 37:3 45:7,8,11 49:7

50:14,22

**27** 37:4

**29** 10:1  
**2F** 16:21  
**2F's** 5:2

---

**3**


---

**3** 14:19 26:24 36:4,8  
 45:19 50:12  
**3,500** 40:4  
**30** 38:24  
**32** 45:18  
**35** 27:24  
**37** 46:24

---

**4**


---

**4** 15:19 17:20 27:23  
 36:8,11 38:20 44:8  
 45:3,23  
**401** 30:3  
**405** 50:12  
**4400** 23:25

---

**5**


---

**5** 5:3 11:1,2,8 16:19  
 28:22 36:8,18 41:1  
 42:17 44:23,25 46:2  
**5-0** 41:1

---

**6**


---

**6** 17:19 29:21 31:7 36:9  
 36:24 46:7  
**6-0-0** 5:25 7:2 8:4 9:16  
 10:22 13:17 14:18  
 15:18 16:18 17:18  
 18:17 19:19 20:19  
 21:17 22:18 23:21  
 24:23 25:25 26:23  
 27:22 28:21 29:20  
 31:2 32:5 33:6 34:9  
 35:12 39:21 50:5

**60** 44:14

**60-day** 44:11

**6A** 19:22

**6B** 14:22

**6E** 15:21

---

**7**


---

**7** 18:18 31:3 37:12,12  
 46:11  
**7DRUMCITY** 33:13

---

**8**


---

**8** 18:19 19:20 32:6  
 38:21 46:15  
**80** 27:24

---

**9**


---

**9** 7:7 20:20 39:22 46:19

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agendas

Before: DCABRA

Date: 01-12-22

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under  
my direction; further, that said transcript is a  
true and accurate record of the proceedings.

  
-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

(202) 234-4433

[www.nealrgross.com](http://www.nealrgross.com)